
 

6 September 2023 
 

 
 
 
 

Dear parents and carers 
 
We are excited for our 8s and 9s to begin the Excellence Programme, with their first session 
scheduled tomorrow, Thursday 7 September... 

 
Here are some important details for you to note: 

• Your young person’s printed timetable shows a finish time of 15:05 on Thursdays. This is 
an ERROR and KS3 students actually finish on Thursdays at 15:20. The timetable on 
Arbor will soon be up-dated to show correctly 

• Please be aware that there will be no Excellence NEXT Thursday, 14 September, due to 
an extended staff training session. Instead, your young person will finish the day at 
14:20 (unless they are out on the school trip) 

• Finally, if your young person is doing any of these activities for Excellence, they 
are required to have their PE kit, which they will change into at the start of the activity: 

o Body Toning & Tuning 
o Volleyball 
o Dance! Dance! Dance! 
o Zapphire Performance Group 
o Carrington Outdoor Society (plus warm jackets when the weather requires) 
o Bike It! (AND their mountain bike, plus outdoor wear when the weather requires 

it) 

Many thanks! 
 
Miss F Deane 
Excellence Programme Coordinator 
 
 
 


